Number: PL-314

Date: February 14, 2002

From: North American Numbering Plan Administration (NANPA)

Subject: New York 212/646, 718/347 and 917 Mandatory 10D Dialing
Implementation

In 1999 NANPA issued planning letters PL-175 and PL-185 for the implementation of
the 212/646 and 718/347 overlays in New York City. Regulatory and legal issues
affecting the dialing plan were still pending and the requirement for 10-digit dialing was
postponed indefinitely.

In response to a joint petition for a temporary waiver of the Second Circuit’s 10-month
implementation plan for 10-digit dialing in New York City, the FCC recently granted an
additional 8 months for implementation. In accordance with industry consensus,
permissive 7 digit, 10 digit or 1+10 digit dialing for home NPA calls will begin at 12:01
AM Eastern Time on April 1, 2002. The permissive dialing will end at 12:01 AM
Eastern Time on February 1, 2003.

After the introduction of mandatory 10-digit dialing on February 1, 2003, the dialing plan
for the 212/646, 718/347 and 917 NPAs in New York City will be as follows:

e All home NPA calls must be dialed as 1+10 digits (1 +HNPA+NXX+XXXX) or,
permissively, as 10 digits (HNPA+NXX+XXXX).

e All foreign NPA calls must be dialed as 1+10 digits (1+FNPA+NXX+XXXX).

e All operator assisted calls, including credit card, collect, and third party calls will
require the prefix “0” plus 10-digits (0+NPA+NXX+XXXX).

Starting with mandatory dialing and continuing at least through March 31, 2004, the NY
PSC staff recommends all carriers provide an informative announcement for all 7 digit
calls informing the caller they must dial 1+10 digits to complete their call.

The information in this planning letter reflects detailed information about NPA relief
activities. The information has been derived from commission orders and from industry
implementation consensus decisions. The implementation of the plan described in this
letter is the responsibility of individual service providers, and NANPA does not
guarantee that the activities and plans will occur exactly as described herein.

General questions about this implementation activity should be referred to D. Wayne
Milby, Senior NPA Relief Planner — Eastern Region NANPA, at 804-795-5919.
Questions of a technical nature should be directed to the NPA coordinator of the
appropriate service provider.



